EAGLE NEWS

Ross County Christian Academy

rccacademy.org

Brookside Campus

Preschool-4th Grade 2215 Egypt Pike, Chillicothe, Ohio 45601 (740) 772-4532

Lighthouse Campus

5th Grade-9th Grade 341 Clinton Rd., Chillicothe, Ohio 45601 (740) 703-2615

National Junior Honor Society- On Monday, April 11th, RCCA inducted Haley Bowles, Victoria Hay, Hannah Heeringa, Abigail Pendell, Jacob Shnider and Ian Standerfer(7th grade), Timothy Mitchell (8th grade) and Madison Stollings (9th grade) into the National Junior Honor Society. Congratulations!



Terra Nova Testing- Testing will begin on Monday, April 18th through Friday, April 22nd. Please help prepare your children by getting them to bed on time, having them eat a healthy breakfast and not being absent.



Upcoming Events

April 18th-22nd

Student Testing

April 21

K-1st Field Trip to Boonshoft
Museum

April 29th

Early Release @ 11:20 LH & 11:30 BS/Teacher In-service-NO aftercare!

May 5th

Preschool Program

Grandparent's Day

May 6th

Elementary Program

Grandparent's Day

Referral Incentive- We offer \$50.00 to each family that refers a preschool student and \$100.00 to each family that refers an elementary, middle or high school student that enrolls at RCCA!

Speech Meet Results- 1st grade-Superior- Cadie Boltenhouse,

<u>Excellent</u>- Sophia DuQue, Nevaeh Hutton, Reese Dixon, Clara Ewing, Jack Welch, Caydon Cox

Good-Taylor Ward, Madysun Hay

2nd grade-<u>Superior</u>- Mary Helber, Jayden Beverly, Kennedi Peecher, Abby Bevan, Elam Browning

Excellent- Isabella Ramey, Reagan Dixon, Mariska Wax

3rd grade-Superior- Ella Strauch, Abbie Reisinger, Asher Pendell

4th grade-Superior- Jozie Zickafoose, Mattelyne Fout

Preschool Enrichment Classes- Our staff has been offering these classes for the past two years. Our goal is to provide additional, higher-learning opportunities and experiences for our preschoolers. These lessons are offered weekly. Examples of some topics that have been taught include: states of matter, seed planting, how things dissolve, coin value, measurement, one-on-one correspondence, geometrical shapes, estimation, environmental print identification, charting and graphing and much more! They have gotten to use optical tools such as microscopes and telescopes. They have also made cookies, ice cream, and planted flower and vegetable seeds! We have had a great response from these classes. We are thrilled to continue offering them!

Parenting Tip- Use the Bible and what it says as the foundation for your own life first.

Where do we parents go when we need guidance and help? We need to live our own lives by the Bible's principles. We need to apply ourselves not only to learning the Bible but also to learning how to better learn from the Bible. There are lots of great books available on how to use and study the Bible. We need to allow our children to see our own commitment to learning God's Word and to allowing Him to speak to us and change us through it.

Spiritual Growth of Children by John Trent, PhD., Rick Osborne, Kurt Bruner

Think about things that are pure and lovely, and dwell on the fine, good things in others.

Philippians 4:8 TLB

Security Officer- We have a new school security officer. His name is Joe Minney with the Ross Co. Sheriff's Department. If you see him please let him know how much he's appreciated and say hello!

Dear Parents & Faculty,

You should have received your walk brochure last week.

THANK YOU in advance for participating and being a part of purchasing LAND & BUILDING.

Remember 100 walkers raising \$200 would reach our \$20,000 goal!

Earn a **FREE T-shirt** for every \$200 in pledges!

I encourage you to ask your friends and family and don't forget you could sponsor yourself. It all adds up!! If you aren't able to make it, please drop of your pledge sheet at Yoctangee Park or bring to the secretary office at school.

I have so much enjoyed partnering with you and RCCA and looking forward to seeing you at the walk. My prayer is that you will have the passion and vision for the future Ross County Christian Academy.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to give me a call at 740-600-1627 or email me at beard207@gmail.com.

Blessings,
Brenda Beard
Walk Coordinator



Mrs. Moore/Mrs. Peters Preschool Class Learning
How to Reduce, Reuse, & Recycle!